
 

 

 
                                              Memorandum No. 20-44 
 

 DATE:      July 2, 2020 

  TO:      Mark Berman, City Attorney 

  
  FROM:     Anthony Alhashemi, Project Manager I 
    
  SUBJECT:    Request for Resolution -RFQ E-21-19- 

Engineering Design and Consulting Services for Stormwater 
Improvements for N. E. 27th Ave. & 16th St. (Project I) and Atlantic 
Blvd & S.Riverside Dr. (Project II).   

  ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Background: 
 
RFQ E-21-19 ranking was approved by Commission on February 11,2020. RFQ E-21-
19 was issued to select a single firm to provide Engineering Design and Consulting 
Services for Stormwater Improvements for N. E. 27th Ave. & 16th St. (Project I) and 
Atlantic Blvd & S.Riverside Dr. (Project II).  The City’s 2013 stormwater master plan had 
identified projects mentioned as areas that are currently prone to flooding. The 
stormwater master plan lists the projects mentioned as the next priority to be designed 
to resolve flooding issues. The design cost, listed in “Exhibit A”, for N. E. 27th Ave. & 
16th St. (Project I) is $230,315.00 and the cost for Atlantic Blvd & S.Riverside Dr. 
(Project II) is $272,645.00. The cumulative cost for both projects totals $502,960.00. 
 
Recommendation: 
 
Based on City Commission approval of RFQ E-21-19, Staff recommends utilizing Chen 
Moore and Associates, Inc. for the agreed amount of $502,960.00. 
 
Please find the Agreement for Professional/Consulting Services between City of 
Pompano Beach and Chen Moore and Associates, Inc. along with Exhibit A: Scope of 
Services, Exhibit B: Insurance Requirements and Exhibit C: RFQ E-21-19 in the share 
drive address below: 
 
S:\Engineering\Anthony Alhashemi\E-21-19 Chen Moore Contract Docs,  

 
 

file://///publicworks/special/ENGINEERING/Anthony%20Alhashemi/E-21-19%20Chen%20Moore%20Contract%20Docs


 

 

Please prepare the Resolution for Commission consideration in the amount of 
$502,960.00. Funding for N. E. 27th Ave. & 16th St. (Project I) will be made available 
through CIP 19-352, account No. 426-7630-538.65-03. Funding for Project II will be 
made through CIP 19-351, account 426-7629-538.65-03. 
 
If possible, we would like to have this Agenda Item placed on the next available 
Commission meeting. If you have any questions or need any additional information, 
please do not hesitate to contact me at ext. 4029.  


